## Arkösund 27-7-2010

## Dear Sailors and Friends!

Welcome to the IECU-AGM 2010. A special welcome to a great friend of our class, former IECU-president, now president of honour, Mr. Gustav Dahlberg.

The invitation was send 22-5-2010 from IECU, and in relation to our constitution that is in time. Here are ??????? members represented, so I find the AGM legal. Somebody against?

For this meeting we need 2 scrutinizers and 2 vote counters. Who ????

We have 9 points on the agenda and 1 will start now: Point 2:

## Dear Friends!

As usual first a big thank you to the IECU-board for the great job you are doing for the class. The board have nearly daily been in contact on the internet. In general it have been a quite year without problems.

I believe that a company doing what it use to do, is a company stepping backwards. I also believe it is the same for a boat-class.

Our number of members have now stopped to fall. This year we have 13 paying members. When we was the most we was 37. That was in 2003. Since then we continuously lost members. Off course our company (IECU) is a smaller company now (les members, les income), and have to adjust it self to the new situation.

Of the above reasons I find it as a natural work for the new president to do that .

A very big thank you to the board for perfect cooperation, and always good advices.

I am very proud and grateful for being the IECU-president the last 9 years. But now the class need a new captain for a new start as European youth-class. I believe Paul will be the right one for doing that.

I wish the class and the new President all the very best in the future . Thanks a lot

Jan Abrahamsen